CLUB OFFICERS

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Suite 207, El Cortez Hotel San Diego, California 92101 Telephone 233-0257 Rose M. McKinlay, Administrative Secretary

COMMITTEE MEETING CALENDAR

FOUNDATION BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Wednesday, November 17 - 7:15 a.m.
Childrens Health Center

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS
Thursday, Nov. 18 - 12 Noon
University Club

MILITARY AFFAIRS
Thursday, Nov. 18 - 1200 hours
MCRD, Officers Club
Call ANDY at 235-3577 not 235-5377

MEMBERSHIP

Thursday, Nov. 18 - 7:30 a.m. Cheverton Bach Board Room

ENVIRONMENT & CONSERVATION
Wednesday, December 1 - 7:30 a.m.
Mr. B's Restaurant-3590 Rosecrans

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Thursday, December 2 - 7:30 a.m. Patio Room - El Cortez Hotel

FOUNDATION BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Wednesday, December 15 - 7:15 a.m.
Childrens Health Center

TO



San Diego Kiwanis Tidings

"Second Class Postage Paid at San Diego, California." Published weekly at Kiwanis Club of San Diego, Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel Telephone 233-0257, San Diego, California 92101. Chartered September 14, 1920. Subscription price, \$4.00 per year in advance.

> Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel • 233-0257 O.W. Todd, Jr., Secy.-Treas.

VOL. XXLCII, Nov. 11, 1976 No. 6

"HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO"

BILL ST. GEORGE - November 19

GEORGE SHENAS - November 19

JUNIOR TODD - November 19

MORAL FIBRE COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY, NOV. 16 - 8:00 a.m. Conference Room, Hall of Champions 1439 El Prado, Balboa Park

(The Hall of Champions is in the old House of Charm next to Alcazar Garden The Conference Room is upstairs above the Arcade on El Prado and is entered via a stairway on the outside of the building going up from Alcazar Garden



TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 1976

12 Noon

CARIBBEAN ROOM - EL CORTEZ HOTEL

Topic:

"MIDDLE EAST"

Speaker:

PROFESSOR DAVID LONG

Chairman of the Day: STEVE ALL

Invocation by: CHUCK REID

OUR SPEAKER

PROFESSOR DAVID LONG was born in Washington, Georgia. He earned his BA at Davidson College; MA U of North Carolina; MA Fletcher School of Law & Diplomacy; and PhD George Wash. U...

Dr. Long joined the Foreign Service in '62. Serving in Khartoum, Sudan '63-'65; Tangiers, Morocco, '65-'66; Jidda, Saudi Arabia '67-'69; Political Analyist for the Arabian Peninsula, Persian Gulf, and Israel in the Office of Research for Middle Eastern and South Asia '70-'74. International Relations Fellow with the Council of Foreign Relations in New York, project - book on the United states and the Persian Gulf, '74-'75; Executive Director for the Center for Contemporary Arabian Studies at Georgetown U, '75-'76; and is now back in the Office of Near East and South Asia in the Bureau of Intelligence and Research.

He is teaching courses on International Relationships of the Middle East at Georgetown U, and professorial lectures at American U and George Washington U.

* * * * * *

"WATCHBIRD"

RAY BOOTH received important honors — he has been made a Research Fellow in the Graduate School of Theology in Glendale, Ca.. Ray was part of a research study in London and an expedition to Jerusalem in search for the authentic tomb of Jesus Christ. A study of the groups findings is now published in a two hundred page hard cover book. Congratulations RAY.....

Your Club Officers will attend the installation of a new Kiwanis Club in Vista Friday night. Ted Osborne, Immediate Past International Kiwanis President is coming from Kentucky to do the honors. HENRY BONEY, Chairman of the International Convention held here last June, will also represent our Club's support at Vista.

ED MILLER, Chairman of the Major Emphasis Committee is really busy with his people in laying out plans for the Kiwanis push against CRIME! BERNIE BIERI, ED BINGHAM and RON MALEY, DA ED MILLER, and JOHN DUFFY are a strong part of his Committee.

The office owes a sincere debt of gratitude to LAWRIE CARR for his help in putting away the badges after our Tuesday meetings. He also does a 'top' job as Chairman of our Scholarship Committee.....

The wise-crack of the week came when DON COMFORT honored the USC men in the Club - allowing them to put a mere \$5.00 each into our Foundation for bragging so much about USC and football..... Some fine member

remarked (as they reached into their billfolds) quote - "The slowest draw in the West"!

The Aztec Box at the Stadium seemed to be holding a special Kiwanis meeting at the San Diego State - San Jose game! The GILLEANS, FINKS, BAILEYS, EKSTROMS and THORESONS were among those see around the tomato juice bar.....

WIN BAILEY, Chairman of the Annual Basketball Tournament and his hard working Committee are coming up with another great tournament this year - in which thousands of young people of this area live and think Kiwanis for many days! Let's all support this Committe when called upon! This is one of our great youth projects of the year.....

APOLOGY:

KIWANIS VS KEY CLUB SOFTBALL GAME.....

BOB SHUMAKE had FIVE out of FIVE HITS! His son had TWO hits - THE SHUMAKE FAMILY totaled SEVEN HITS.....

and we are STILL WAITING for the other side of this story... COME ON KEY CLUB AND GIVE US YOUR REPORT.....

Our attendance at our Tuesday meeting last week was really sad..... Was it the election? weather? the wrong size moon? or??? Remember - you are needed - all of you - or our Club fails and - you really missed an interesting meeting. Come on fellas... and lets see you all next Tuesday, November 16! We will have a first hand report on the Middle East from a speaker who has lived there, and he is an excellent speaker - so - don't miss this program.

(m)

(Eps